

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:26 a.m.

3 MS. FLETCHER: I am now calling Case
4 Number 21-PRO-00029, 18th and D Liquors, Inc.,
5 trading as Master Liquors, 1806 D Street NE,
6 License Number ABRA-074594. This is a Retailer
7 Class A license renewal. The protest issues are
8 adverse impact on peace, order, and quiet, real
9 property values, residential parking, and
10 vehicular and pedestrian safety. My name is
11 Laverne Fletcher conducting the roll call hearing
12 as the Board's agent.

13 Would the applicant's representative
14 please identify yourself?

15 MR. JOHNNIE BRILEY: Johnnie Briley,
16 J-O-H-N-N-I-E-, B-R-I-L-E-Y.

17 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you, Mr. Briley.
18 And --

19 MR. JASEY BRILEY: And Jasey Briley,
20 J-A-S-E-Y, B-R-I-L-E-Y.

21 MR. JOHNNIE BRILEY: We're brothers.

22 MS. FLETCHER: Oh, there are two Mr.
23 Brileys on the line?

24 MR. JOHNNIE BRILEY: Yes.

25 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Yes.

1 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. And who is the
2 other one?

3 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Jasey, J-A-S-E-Y,
4 B-R-I-L-E-Y.

5 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you very
6 much. And present on behalf of ANC 6A? It's Mr.
7 Alberti?

8 (No audible response.)

9 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Alberti, you may be
10 muted.

11 MR. ALBERTI: You are correct. My
12 apologies. I am representing ANC 6A. I am a
13 Committee Chair designated to represent ANC 6A.
14 Also, I believe attending is Commissioner Alcorn.
15 But my name is Nick, N-I-C-K, Alberti, A-L-B-E-R-
16 T-I.

17 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Alcorn, are you
18 there?

19 MR. ALCORN: Ms. Fletcher, I am. It's
20 Brian Alcorn. I'm a Commissioner for 6AOA.

21 MS. FLETCHER: And would you spell
22 your name for the record, please?

23 MR. CARLSON: Sure. First name, B-R-
24 I-A-N, last name A-L-C-O-R-N.

25 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you very much.

1 And present on behalf of the group of 15? Mr.
2 Preston, is that you?

3 MR. PRESTON: Yes, that's me, Alix
4 Preston.

5 MS. FLETCHER: And would you please
6 state your name one more time and spell it for
7 the record, please?

8 MR. PRESTON: First name is A-L-I-X,
9 last name is Preston, P-R-E-S-T-O-N.

10 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Preston, are there
11 any other individuals from your group present
12 today?

13 MR. PRESTON: I don't believe so.

14 MS. FLETCHER: That's fine, just
15 wanted to check. They could introduce themselves
16 if they were present. You're present. That's
17 what's important. What that means at the
18 upcoming status hearing, at least four
19 individuals who are not present today will need
20 to appear in person for the status hearing.
21 Today your group will be granted conditional
22 standing. Once four additional people appear for
23 the upcoming status hearing, then your group will
24 be granted full standing. Any questions about
25 that?

1 MR. PRESTON: No. I don't have any,
2 thank you

3 MS. FLETCHER: I'm going to -- oh, ANC
4 6A has standing and Mr. Preston, your group of 15
5 is granted conditional standing today. I'm going
6 to give you the day for the upcoming status
7 hearing. The status hearing is set for June 30,
8 2021 at 10:30 a.m. That's for the status
9 hearing, June 30 at 10:30.

10 I don't have a date for your protest
11 hearing today, but we can go ahead and set a date
12 for mediation. The next day available for
13 mediation is Wednesday, June 23rd, morning or
14 afternoon, 9:00, 10:00, 11:00, 1:00, 2:00,
15 anytime in between for mediation on the 23rd,
16 pretty much any time that's good for you is going
17 to be good on this end.

18 MR. PRESTON: I believe any time in
19 the afternoon should be okay.

20 MS. FLETCHER: Any time in the
21 afternoon? What about --

22 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Before we start,
23 this is Jasey Briley, that afternoon is not going
24 to work for us.

25 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

1 MR. JASEY BRILEY: The 21st or 22nd?

2 MS. FLETCHER: We can do -- let's see
3 one second. So Mr. Brileys, do you prefer the
4 afternoon?

5 MR. JOHNNIE BRILEY: I prefer the
6 morning.

7 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

8 MR. JOHNNIE BRILEY: I prefer the
9 morning either of the 21st or the 22nd, if
10 possible.

11 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. So Mr. Alberti,
12 Mr. Alcorn, Mr. Preston, do you have a preference
13 for morning or afternoon?

14 MR. ALBERTI: What day are we talking
15 about, the 21st or 22nd?

16 MS. FLETCHER: We can do -- if we're
17 going to do the morning, it would have to be the
18 23rd or the 25th of next week, but we also have
19 the -- well, those are the only two -- well, the
20 morning also of June 29. Your status hearing is
21 on June 30, but if you wanted to have your
22 mediation --

23 MR. ALBERTI: Yes.

24 MS. FLETCHER: -- on June 29, you
25 could.

1 MR. ALBERTI: Yes.

2 MS. FLETCHER: But in terms of
3 morning, we could the 25th in the morning, 23rd
4 in the morning, or we can do the 23rd or 25th in
5 the afternoon. We could also do the 21st in the
6 afternoon. So the 21st, 23rd, and 25th --

7 MR. ALBERTI: I am not -- this is Mr.
8 Alberti. I am not available in the afternoon on
9 the 21st. So --

10 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Is the 21st in the
11 morning available?

12 MS. FLETCHER: I'm sorry, who's
13 speaking?

14 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Jasey Briley.

15 MS. FLETCHER: And Westinghouse at was
16 the question, Mr. Briley?

17 MR. JASEY BRILEY: I was trying to go
18 along with Alberti, is the morning of the 21st,
19 is that available and does that work for Mr.
20 Alberti?

21 MS. FLETCHER: The 21st in the morning
22 doesn't work because there are hearings in the
23 morning on the 21st.

24 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Okay. How about
25 the 29th. The 29th works for us. This is Jasey

1 Briley.

2 MS. FLETCHER: It's fine on this end.
3 Your status hearing is on the 30th but it's fine
4 if you have your mediation the day before.

5 MR. ALBERTI: I am available. I don't
6 know if Commissioner Alcorn is. This is Mr.
7 Alberti speaking.

8 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Alcorn, what about
9 you on the 29th? That's Tuesday.

10 MR. ALCORN: Sure, Tuesday, June 29th,
11 I can be available.

12 MS. FLETCHER: So Mr. Preston, what
13 about you?

14 MR. PRESTON: Yes, the 29th, I believe
15 any time on the 29th should work. Yes. Any time
16 on the 29th should work for me.

17 MS. FLETCHER: In that case, Mr.
18 Briley -- both Mr. Brileys, do you have a
19 preference for time of day?

20 MR. JASEY BRILEY: I prefer the
21 morning but any time of day will work, but we
22 prefer the morning.

23 MS. FLETCHER: Well, we can do 9:00 or
24 10:00 or 11 in the morning.

25 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Ten o'clock works

1 for us.

2 MS. FLETCHER: Ten o'clock works for
3 -- Mr. Briley, was that you?

4 MR. JASEY BRILEY: Jasey Briley,
5 10:00.

6 MS. FLETCHER: Ten o'clock will work.
7 What about for you, Mr. Alberti?

8 MR. ALBERTI: Yes, 10:00 works for me
9 on the 29th.

10 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Alcorn?

11 MR. ALCORN: Ten a.m. works for me
12 that day. Thank you.

13 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Preston, does 10:00
14 work for you on the 29th?

15 MR. PRESTON: Yes, it does.

16 MS. FLETCHER: Mediation is set for
17 Master Liquors for Tuesday, June 29 at 10:00 a.m.
18 Any questions at all from anyone?

19 MR. PRESTON: Yes. This is Alix
20 Preston. I just wanted to check on the date and
21 time of the status hearing. You said that was
22 June 30th at 10:30?

23 MS. FLETCHER: Oh.

24 MR. PRESTON: Is that correct?
25

1 MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

2 MR. PRESTON: Okay. Thank you.

3 MS. FLETCHER: You're welcome. That's
4 June 30, 2021 at 10:30. And you'll receive a
5 Webex invitation to attend the mediation also.
6 Okay. If there are no more questions, thank you
7 for coming. I'll see you in mediation and I will
8 conclude the roll hearing for Master Liquors.
9 Thank you.

10 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
11 went off the record at 10:37 a.m.)

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

A	case 1:8 2:3 8:17 Chair 3:13 check 4:15 9:20 Class 2:7 COLUMBIA 1:1 coming 10:7 Commissioner 3:14,20 8:6 Committee 3:13 conclude 10:8 conditional 4:21 5:5 conducting 2:11 Control 1:2,13 correct 3:11 9:24	invitation 10:5 issues 2:7	J	J-A-S-E-Y 2:20 3:3 J-O-H-N-N-I-E- 2:16 Jasey 1:19 2:19,19,25 3:3,3 5:22,23 6:1 7:10 7:14,14,17,24,25 8:20 8:25 9:4,4 Johnnie 1:20 2:15,15 2:21,24 6:5,8 June 1:11 5:7,9,13 6:20 6:21,24 8:10 9:17,22 10:4	parking 2:9 peace 2:8 pedestrian 2:10 people 4:22 person 4:20 please 2:14 3:22 4:5,7 possible 6:10 prefer 6:3,5,8 8:20,22 preference 6:12 8:19 present 1:15,17 3:6 4:1 4:11,16,16,19 presiding 1:14 Preston 1:20 4:2,3,4,8 4:9,10,13 5:1,4,18 6:12 8:12,14 9:13,15 9:19,20,24 10:2 pretty 5:16 property 2:9 protest 2:7 5:10 Protestant 1:18,19 Protestants 1:21							
B	Alberty 1:18 3:7,9,11,15 6:11,14,23 7:1,7,8,18 7:20 8:5,7 9:7,8 Alcoholic 1:2,13 Alcorn 1:19 3:14,17,19 3:20 6:12 8:6,8,10 9:10,11 Alix 1:20 4:3 9:19 ANC 1:8,18,19 3:6,12 3:13 5:3 anytime 5:15 apologies 3:12 appear 4:20,22 Applicant 1:19,20 applicant's 2:13 attend 10:5 attending 3:14 audible 3:8 available 5:12 7:8,11,19 8:5,11	D	K	L	Q							
C	E	M	R	S	T							
B-R- 3:23 B-R-I-L-E-Y 2:16,20 3:4 behalf 3:6 4:1 believe 3:14 4:13 5:18 8:14 Beverage 1:2,13 Board 1:2,13 Board's 1:14,16 2:12 Brian 1:19 3:20 Briley 1:19,20 2:15,15 2:17,19,19,21,24,25 3:3 5:22,23 6:1,5,8 7:10,14,14,16,17,24 8:1,18,20,25 9:3,4,4 Brileys 2:23 6:3 8:18 brothers 2:21	either 6:9	Master 1:6 2:5 9:17 10:8 matter 1:5 10:10 means 4:17 mediation 5:12,13,15 6:22 8:4 9:16 10:5,7 met 1:13 Monday 1:11 morning 5:13 6:6,9,13 6:17,20 7:3,3,4,11,18 7:21,23 8:21,22,24 muted 3:10	question 7:16 questions 4:24 9:18 10:6 quiet 2:8	real 2:8 receive 10:4 record 3:22 4:7 10:11 renewal 1:9 2:7 represent 3:13 representative 1:20 2:13 representing 3:12 residential 2:9 response 3:8 Retailer 1:8 2:6 roll 1:3,7 2:11 10:8	safety 2:10 second 6:3 set 5:7,11 9:16 sorry 7:12 speaking 7:13 8:7 spell 3:21 4:6 standing 4:22,24 5:4,5 start 5:22 state 4:6 status 4:18,20,23 5:6,7 5:8 6:20 8:3 9:21 Street 1:7 2:5	call 1:3,7 2:11 calling 2:3 CARLSON 3:23	F	N	P	O	I	P
	G	O	T									
	fine 4:14 8:2,3 First 3:23 4:8 Fletcher 1:13,16 2:3,11 2:17,22 3:1,5,9,17,19 3:21,25 4:5,10,14 5:3 5:20,25 6:2,7,11,16 6:24 7:2,12,15,21 8:2 8:8,12,17,23 9:2,6,10 9:13,16,23 10:1,3 four 4:18,22 full 4:24	o'clock 8:25 9:2,6 Once 4:22 order 2:8	T-I 3:16									
	H											
	I											
	give 5:6 granted 4:21,24 5:5 group 1:20 4:1,11,21,23 5:4	P-R-E-S-T-O-N 4:9 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 2:1										
	hearing 1:3,7 2:11 4:18 4:20,23 5:7,7,9,11 6:20 8:3 9:21 10:8 hearings 7:22											
	I-A-N 3:24 identify 2:14 impact 2:8 important 4:17 individuals 4:11,19 introduce 4:15											

t/a 1:6
talking 6:14
Ten 8:25 9:2,6,11
terms 7:2
thank 2:17 3:5,25 5:2
 9:12 10:2,6,9
today 4:12,19,21 5:5,11
trading 2:5
trying 7:17
Tuesday 8:9,10 9:17
two 2:22 6:19

U

upcoming 4:18,23 5:6

V

values 2:9
vehicular 2:10
Video-Teleconference
 1:13

W

wanted 4:15 6:21 9:20
Webex 10:5
Wednesday 5:13
week 6:18
welcome 10:3
went 10:11
Westinghouse 7:15
work 5:24 7:19,22 8:15
 8:16,21 9:6,14
works 7:25 8:25 9:2,8
 9:11

X

Y

Z

0

1

1:00 5:14
10:00 5:14 8:24 9:5,8,13
 9:17
10:26 2:2
10:30 5:8,9 9:22 10:4
10:37 10:11
11 8:24
11:00 5:14
14 1:11
15 1:20 4:1 5:4
1806 1:7 2:5
18th 1:6 2:4

2

2:00 5:14

2021 1:11 5:8 10:4
21-PRO-00029 1:8 2:4
21st 6:1,9,15 7:5,6,9,10
 7:18,21,23
22nd 6:1,9,15
23rd 5:13,15 6:18 7:3,4
 7:6
25th 6:18 7:3,4,6
29 6:20,24 9:17
29th 7:25,25 8:9,10,14
 8:15,16 9:9,14

3

30 5:7,9 6:21 10:4
30th 8:3 9:22

4

5

6

6A 1:8,18,19 3:6,12,13
 5:4
6AOA 3:20

7

8

9

9:00 5:14 8:23

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Master Liquors

Before: DCABRA

Date: 06-14-21

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Neal R Gross

Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701